
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK                  
 

 
March 16, 2015 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Chairman Warren 
Ploeger, Keith Olsen and Steve Roberts. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and Deputy County Clerk Melissa 
Thorson. County Attorney Kevin Hill was present for a portion of the meeting. Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:00 
a.m. 
 
MINUTES  
Motion by Steve Roberts to approve March 9, 2015 minutes.  Seconded by Keith Olsen.  Motion carried.  
 
SHERIFF 
John Merchant, Sheriff, reported that there are 25 inmates in the jail.  There are 22 males 3 females.  County Attorney Kevin 
Hill reported that he could draft a resolution to enforce the burn ban.  The commissioners agreed that a resolution would be 
beneficial to Brown County.   
 
SERVICES FOR THE ELDERLY 
Lori Gray, Director, reported that they are having problems with the Hiawatha Taxi.  The vehicle has been having engine 
trouble.  Commissioner Roberts told Gray that he would proceed to look for a new vehicle.  Gray reported that the Hiawatha 
Senior Citizens bathroom was still not complete.   
 
VURN JONES FAMILY 
Vurn Jones and family was presented a plaque from Brown County in recognition of the 25 years that Paula Jones worked for 
the county.   
 
JAKE GEIGER 
Jake Geiger talked with the commissioners about the bridge on Mallard Road between 210th and 220th was condemned and 
removed. Mr. Geiger is wanting access to his land from where the bridge was.  Commissioner Roberts will look into the 
matter. 
 
TAX CHANGE ORDERS 
Tax change order 2014-90 thru 2014-92 were approved and signed. 
 
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m. The next 
meeting will be held Monday March 23, 2015. 


